CAP Minutes

December 14, 2005

Present: C. Alves, R. Anderson, J. Boatwright, E. Cahill, S. Carroll, D. Compte, D. Knox, L. Lengyel, J. McCarty, A. Norvell, M. Roberts

I. Presentation by Simona Wright of IEPC (International Education Program Council)

II. Minutes of November 30 approved

III. Consideration of Student Evaluation of Teaching Form. The draft was considered by the Faculty Senate and was presented to the Academic Affairs Committee of SGA. Jim Boatwright will present to Staff Senate on December 21. CAP will post electronically and make announcement to community to send comments to Amanda Novell. The announcement will be sent out this week with a reminder in January asking for comments by Feb. 1. Amanda will forward feedback from the campus community to the committee members. We expect that the form will be ready by March 1. 
IV. Actuarial Minor – CAP endorses the minor with the suggestion for clarification that under “Statistics major”, “in groups A and B” be added at end of paragraph. 

V. Consideration of double-counting issue. CAP unanimously approved the following statement:

CAP reaffirms the existing policy on minors at The College of New Jersey. This policy states that minors are optional and that they consist of five courses. Only one course taken toward a student’s major may be double counted toward a minor. However, in rare instances CAP will grant an exception to allow minor programs to double count two courses between the major and the minor. 

Similarly, with regard to the issue of majors and minor within the same department, CAP reaffirms the existing minor policy. This policy would allow minors within the same department or subfield, although only a single course could be double counted toward the major and the minor. Art majors should not be excluded from exploring this option. However, CAP recognizes that ideally students would explore minors in areas that would broaden their academic experience and that this could be achieved through advisement.
CAP unanimously approved allowing an overlap of two courses between an interdisciplinary Liberal Learning concentration (options A or B) and the major.

VI. An exception was granted to International Studies to double count two courses between the major and a related minor. 

